
WINNEBAGO COUNTY CHILD DEATH REVIEW TEAM 
Meeting Minutes  

July 16, 2019 
 

PRESENT:   Corey Sagehorn (Winnebago County Health Department); Teresa Paulus 
(Winnebago County Health Department); Belinda DeGoey (Winnebago County Health 
Department); Linda Palmbach (Menasha Health Department); Nicole Malchow (Children’s 
Hospital of Wisconsin and Dawn Gaedtke (Aurora at Home Hospice). 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  12:20 pm by Teresa Paulus. 
 
INTRODUCTIONS:  Team members introduced themselves. 
 
APPROVAL OF JUNE 18 2018 MINUTES:  Motion by Linda Palmbach to approve minutes.  
Second by Corey Sagehorn.  Motion carried with no opposition. 
 
MOTION FOR CLOSED SESSION:  Motion by Linda Palmbach to move the meeting into closed 
session.  Second by Nicole Malchow.  Motion carried with no opposition.   
 
MOTION TO RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION:  Motion by Corey Sagehorn to reconvene to open 
session.  Second by Linda Palmbach.  Motion carried with no opposition. 
 
FOLLOW UP:  Dawn Gaedtke will provide Teresa with the regional grief support groups offered 
through Aurora Medical Group.  Teresa will ensure they are added to the Grief Support 
brochure.   
 
Discussion about the lack of homecare / personal care services available to families with 
children with disabilities in the area.  For example, there are no agencies who provide in home 
tracheostomy services to children.  Teresa will provide Nicole Malchow with Elizabeth 
Wagner’s, Winnebago County Long Term Support, contact information.  Nicole will reach out to 
Elizabeth to assess the availability of homecare / personal care services in the area for children 
and families needing assistance.  Goal may be to make a recommendation by the CDRT to 
express the need for these services in the community.  Children’s Hospital of Wisconsin 
Advocacy Center is also currently working on this issue.   
 
NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday September 17, 2019 at the Winnebago County Administration 

Building Room 120.      

ADJOURNMENT:   Meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Belinda DeGoey RN, Winnebago County Health Department  


